Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District One announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, May 23, 2024 VIRTUAL start at 5:30 p.m., IN PERSON starts at 5 p.m.
PLACE: https://tinyurl.com/5b9rsb53 or Parrish United Methodist Church, 12180 US Hwy 301 N., Parrish, FL 34219
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), in partnership Manatee County, invites you to a public hearing for the right-of-way transfer of a segment of State Road (SR) 62 at US 301 in Parrish, Florida. The hearing will be held on Thursday, May 23, 2024.
The purpose of this hearing is to provide the public with information regarding the right-of-way transfer. This includes transfer of ownership from FDOT to Manatee County of a small segment of roadway. It also provides the opportunity for the public to offer feedback about the transfer for the official hearing record.
You can participate live online or in-person. The information presented during either format will be the same and all attendees will have opportunity to comment. 
Participate in the May 23, 2024 public hearing: 
In-Person Option: at Parrish United Methodist Church, 12180 US Hwy 301 N., Parrish, FL 34219
Anytime between 5 – 5:30 p.m. Open house 
5:30 p.m. Formal presentation and comment
During the open house, attendees can review project displays and speak with the project team one-on-one.
Live Online Option: starting at 5:30 p.m. at https://tinyurl.com/5b9rsb53 (please register in advance) 
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: FDOT Project Contact, Kyle Purvis, by phone at (863) 19-2395 or by email at kyle.purvis@dot.state.fl.us
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, FDOT District One Title VI Coordinator by email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us or by phone at (863) 19-2287. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: FDOT Project Contact, Kyle Purvis, by phone at (863) 19-2395 or by email at kyle.purvis@dot.state.fl.us

